AAUW - MINUTES OF MEETING: March 26, 2025

Claudia introduced Laurie Scott the Assistant Chief of Police for Loveland. She is the first Deputy
Chief of the police force. She has worked in law enforcement for 32 years. She has a BA degree.

She finds the work rewarding; however, it was not without its challenges. The department had no
homicides. Then 31 days after she began her position was the Kaen Gardner case. She is from
outside, not “home grown:

She did not feel discriminated against. However, the Department began an initiative of having 30%
women on the force by 2030. Most chiefs have 4 year degree. She had training at the FBI program
at Quanico.

She noted that in order to get a certification to use a taser, ssh had to be tased.

Karla began the business portion of the meeting.

Election of Officers coming up. Martha said that she called everyone. She suggested being co-
officer. That was the new officer could learn. Election is in May.

From State AAUW. NATIONAL CHANAGED THINGS. Link is on our website.

State Conference is April 26 at 9:00am.

Scholarship Luncheon is our Spring Event. Saturday May 17 at 11:00 a.m. Kim stated that the event
will be at 477 Distilling. (Note that has changed) In order to secure the space we will have to Have
$400 worth of spending. That is 20 people.

Carrie spoke about the upcoming flower sale. Have until 4/14 to purchase.

Kat McManus will be our next month speaker.

Robin Bond is not well. She would enjoy visitors.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.



